

Test 1



Test 1

READING AND USE OF ENGLISH (1 hour 15 minutes)

Part 1

For questions **1–8**, read the text below and decide which answer (**A**, **B**, **C** or **D**) best fits each gap. There is an example at the beginning (0).

Mark your answers on the separate answer sheet.

Ex	amp					
0	A e	effects	B tr	ricks	C skills	D talents
(o	A	В	C	D	

BMX racing

Somewhere in California during the early 1970s, a bunch of kids customised their bicycles so they could do (0) on them. They were able to do incredibly (1) things like jumping off ramps and making their bikes fly through the air. Then they began racing them along dirt tracks. The kids were recorded on camera and the (2) film, which was called *On Any Sunday*, (3) the word about the new pastime like wildfire. And so a sport (4) by kids for kids was born. Bicycle Motocross was the name given to it, which was soon shortened to BMX. It (5) the attention of thousands of kids over one short summer.



Reading and Use of English

1	A	exceptional	В	impossible	С	excellent	D	impressive
2	A	resulting	В	following	С	concluding	D	developing
3	A	broadened	В	extended	С	spread	D	passed
4	A	composed	В	created	С	formed	D	set
5	A	took	В	earned	С	paid	D	caught
6	A	place	В	part	С	position	D	play
7	A	sent	В	left	С	dropped	D	thrown
8	Α	harsh	В	strict	С	firm	D	strong



Test 1

Part 2

For questions 9–16 , read the text below and think of the word which best fits each gap. Use only one word in each gap. There is an example at the beginning (0) .								
Write your answers IN CAPITAL LETTERS on the separate answer sheet.								
Example: 0								
Dolphins on the phone								
Did you know it (0) not just humans who talk? Dolphins do too. And in Hawaii, a female								
dolphin and her baby have even (9) a conversation over the telephone! The call was made in								
an aquarium where the two dolphins swam in separate tanks connected by a special underwater								
audio link. (10) they were in different tanks, the two dolphins began whistling and chirping to								
each (11) immediately – typical dolphin chatter.								
'Information seemed to be passed back (12) forth very quickly,' explains Don White, a researcher at the aquarium where the experiment took place.								
But (13) exactly were the dolphins saying? (14) is the question scientists are trying								
to answer by studying both wild and captive dolphins in the hope that they might (15) day								
understand their secret language. They haven't completely cracked the code yet, but they are								
listening and learning! So who knows? Your next phone call could (16) from a dolphin!								



Reading and Use of English

Part 3

For questions **17–24**, read the text below. Use the word given in capitals at the end of some of the lines to form a word that fits in the gap **in the same line**. There is an example at the beginning **(0)**.

Write your answers IN CAPITAL LETTERS on the separate answer sheet.

Example:	0		5	U	G	G	Ε	S	Т	I	0	Ν	5								
----------	---	--	---	---	---	---	---	---	---	---	---	---	---	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--

Can plants talk?

Have you ever done any gardening? If so, do you have any (0)	SUGGEST
on how to speed up and encourage the (17) of plants?	GROW
Surprisingly, some gardeners recommend talking or playing music	
to them, and now a group of British (18) have found that this	SCIENCE
(19) may not be quite as crazy as it seems. They discovered	BEHAVE
that some young plants make a clicking sound in their roots which is so	
quiet that humans are unable to hear it. The researchers used special	
(20) to capture these noises; then when they played the	EQUIP
(21) back to other young plants, they made an amazing	RECORD
(22) the plants actually grew towards the noise. This seems	DISCOVER
to suggest that plants can communicate with each other in a way that	
experts were previously (23) of.	AWARE
It could be that sounds and vibrations are used by plants to share	
(24) information about growing conditions or about possible	VALUE
dangers from pests. Perhaps more people should try talking to	
their plants!	



Test 1

Part 4

For questions **25–30**, complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence, using the word given. **Do not change the word given.** You must use between **two** and **five** words, including the word given. Here is an example **(0)**.

	, words, i	irioia	ung the word given. Here is an example (9).									
Exa	ımple:											
0	Prizes a	are gi	ven out when the school year finishes.	year finishes.								
	PLACE											
	Prize-g	iving	end of each sch	ool year.								
The	gap can	be f	illed by the words 'takes place at the', so you wr	ite:								
Exa	ımple:											
Wri	te only th	ne mi	ssing words IN CAPITAL LETTERS on the sepa	arate answer sheet.								
25	5 The bike is quite old so you should ask someone to check the brakes before you ride it.											
	GET											
	This bik	e is c	quite old so you should	before you ride it.								
26	I borrow	ved n	ny sister's car because I hadn't yet saved enough	money to buy my own.								
	UNTIL											
	My siste	er	I had saved e	nough money to buy my own.								
27	I was la	te for	school because I couldn't find my bag.									
	TIME		, 3									
	1		for school if I'd been a	ble to find my bag.								
28	Nicky is	the o	only person who has signed up for the trip.									
	NOBO	ΟY										
	Apart		their name down	for the trip.								



Reading and Use of English

29	I regret not listening to my teacher today.
	WISH
	I attention to my teacher today.
30	'I'm very sorry but we haven't got any more chocolate ice cream,' said the waiter.
	RUN
	'I'm very sorry but we



Test 1

Part 5

You are going to read an extract from a novel about an American teenager called Bonnie. For questions 31–36, choose the answer (A, B, C or D) which you think fits best according to the text.

Mark your answers on the separate answer sheet.

Queen Rider

Bonnie Wyndham got out of her mother's car and looked at Almonside School. 'I'll make you sorry I've come here,' she told her, pleasantly. Her mother was getting out of the other door at the time so she didn't hear, but Bonnie wouldn't have cared if she had. Her mother knew her feelings. Mrs. Wyndham looked about her. Almonside was a funny school, all bits and pieces, buildings hidden away amongst the trees on a wooded hillside; very confusing at first sight. Then she saw the signs on a post: science block, gymnasium, riding centre ...

'Riding centre,' said Bonnie, showing a sudden interest.

'Headmaster's study,' said her mother. 'This way.'

Bonnie followed her mother along a broad drive that curved between trees.

'I wish you'd walk beside me instead of following me like a dog,' said Mrs. Wyndham wearily, but she didn't seem to expect Bonnie to do so.

A few minutes later, her mother was talking to Bonnie's new headmaster in his study, while Bonnie herself sat and waited outside the door. Suddenly, Bonnie jumped up. 'Why should I just sit here?' she said to herself. 'I'll be thrown out before very long, anyway,' she said mentally to the door, 'so why not get it over and done with?' She left the building and headed for the riding centre in the direction indicated by the sign.

There was a nice old building where the horses were kept, and a large structure for indoor riding. Bonnie looked about her, but there was no one in sight. There was a certain reverence about her manner as she approached the animals. Bonnie treated horses with respect. The horses were very well looked after, she could tell that at once.

Almost every stall was occupied, and she wandered along looking carefully at each horse and judging it. 'They know what they're doing here,' she told a small pony as she ran a finger along its nose. It was the next horse that pulled her up short. 'But aren't you the best of the lot!' she said. He was brown with a touch of white. Lively, probably, but Bonnie liked that. 'You know, I have the feeling we've met before,' said Bonnie, stroking his neck. 'It was in my dreams and I was riding you to victory in some big competition.' Over the stall was his name: Mayerick.

Suddenly, she couldn't resist the temptation to ride the horse. 'I wonder where I can find a bridle for your head, and a saddle for your back. Can't be far away.' The room containing all the riding equipment was - Bonnie was delighted to discover - unlocked. Absorbed in the pleasurable task of putting a saddle on Maverick's back, she forgot all about her mother and the headmaster. When she sat up high on the big horse outside the building, she felt like a queen, mistress of all she could see. Her nickname at her previous school had been Queen Bee, and she laughed delightedly as she remembered it. 'You're the best horse I've ever sat on, Maverick,' she said admiringly, 'and when I say that I'm not kidding, I can assure you, because I know about horses, even if I don't know about anything else.

She nudged him into a walk, then into a trot. 'If I stay here, I think you and I could be great friends,' she confided. She went round and round the paddock. The rhythm was exhilarating, a little breeze whipping smartly past her cheek and making it glow. She could tell Maverick trusted her, and she felt certain that he'd jump well.

line 41



Reading and Use of English

- 31 What do we learn about Bonnie's mother in the first paragraph?
 - **A** She was used to being obeyed by Bonnie.
 - **B** She had a favourable first impression of the school.
 - **C** She had difficulty finding her way around new places.
 - **D** She was aware of Bonnie's attitude to her new school.
- 32 Why did Bonnie leave her seat outside the headmaster's office?
 - A She was eager to go riding as soon as possible.
 - **B** She was unwilling to spend any time on her own.
 - **C** She didn't think it would make any difference if she behaved badly.
 - **D** She didn't think her mother would take her to see the horses.
- 33 How did Bonnie feel when she was looking at the horses?
 - A excited to recognise a horse she already knew
 - **B** impressed by the high standards at the riding centre
 - C anxious to make sure that the horses would like her
 - **D** nervous about being seen with the horses
- 34 What does 'pulled her up short' mean in line 41?
 - A made her stop in surprise
 - **B** made her a bit frightened
 - C made her feel sorry
 - D made her change her mind
- 35 When Bonnie was sitting on Maverick's back she felt
 - A confident of her riding abilities.
 - **B** determined to prove what she could do.
 - **C** amused that she had tricked her mother.
 - **D** relieved that she had left the past behind.
- 36 What do we learn about Bonnie by the end of the text?
 - **A** She is looking forward to taking up an exciting hobby.
 - B She is concerned about making new friends.
 - **C** She is beginning to feel more positive about the school.
 - **D** She is disappointed about having so little time with the horses.



Test 1

Part 6

You are going to read an article about two teenagers who send a small model man into space. Six sentences have been removed from the article. Choose from the sentences **A–G** the one which fits each gap (37–42). There is one extra sentence which you do not need to use.

Mark your answers on the separate answer sheet.

Model man in space

At the young age of 17, Mathew Ho and Asad Muhammad have already sent a man into space – a very small model of a man, that is.

Mathew and Asad attached a four-centimetre-tall model man and four cameras to a balloon and launched the whole thing into space. 37

The boys could hardly believe their success, especially as the entire project had cost them just \$400. They had worked on it every weekend for four months. It wasn't a school project; they just thought it would be a cool thing to do. 'We didn't really think it would work until that point,' says Mathew.

The pair were soon spending every Saturday at Mathew's house, drawing up plans and building the balloon. 'People would walk in, see us building this weird thing with a parachute, and wonder what we were doing. We'd just say, 'We're sending cameras into space!' Mathew had already made a lightweight box to carry the cameras. 39 They needed ones which could be programmed to take photos every 20 seconds without stopping.

Next they sewed the parachute, which took them three weeks on Asad's mum's sewing machine. 'We soon realised that we're no experts at sewing,' laughs Mathew. 'We broke ... what, four needles? Ridiculous!' The end result didn't look too great but worked perfectly. **40** 'People were yelling at us,' remembers Asad.

They ordered a professional weather balloon online, and bought helium gas from a party supply store. Mathew purchased a special wide-angle video camera. Finally, they put the whole thing together, carefully cutting a space inside the lightweight container for three cameras and a mobile phone with a GPS system which helped them to follow it.

They also checked with the relevant authorities to make sure its flight wouldn't interfere with air traffic or be illegal.

The boys chose a local football field as their takeoff point. Then they blew up the balloon, let it
go, and watched their model man float upwards.

42 Less than two hours later, a signal on
Mathew's computer told them that the model man
had re-entered the earth's atmosphere. He had just
landed in a field, 122 kilometres from the launch
point. Based on their calculations, the balloon
had climbed to about 24,000 metres in just over an
hour. Then it exploded, triggering the model man's
32-minute fall to earth. Mathew and Asad have
since received a note of congratulations from the
manufacturers of the little model man.